
Saturday, October 22, 2022  VE Test Session Results held at Klein Fire Department #3,  Spring Texas 
 
We had 6 candidates taking 8 tests. 

Element 2 tests given: 4; passed 3; Failed 1 
Element 3 tests given: 3; passed 1; Failed 2 
Element 4 tests given: 1; passed 1; Failed 0 

 
New or Upgrade Licenses: Technician 3  General 1  Extra 1 
 
Congratulations to the following for passing their new license exams1: 

Ralph L Baillio – Technician 
August J Canik – Technician 
David W Peirce – Technician 
 

Congratulations to the following for passing their upgrade exams: 
Michael J Manley KI5YFP – Upgrade to General 
Laszlo E Popeszku KI5WVX – Upgrade to Extra 

 
Thanks to the Exam VE's in attendance: 
 Marvin J Wilken KT4W 
 Michael S Robinson KI0DE 
 Edward H Messman KT5EM 
 
Thanks to Brandy Lang WE9L for assisting with Registration 
 
The next session will be  November 19, 2022. Please visit www.w5nc.net for the announcement.  
 
Anyone who wants to observe and/or participate in a session is always welcome. Just let me know if you 
want to learn more about becoming a volunteer examiner. 
73’s 
 
Sheree Horton  WM5N 
 
NARS ARRL VE Liaison 
Anchorage ARC VE 
ARRL Official Relay Station 
ARRL Field Examiner 
 
Member 
The American Radio Relay League 
ARES DIST 14-NW, SW; DIST 1 FBC 
AFMARS 
CERT-FBC 
TX RACES DRO-16A Pierce/Rosenberg 
 
1 Successful candidates will only receive their NEW licenses if they pay the $35 fee to the FCC within 10 
days of receipt of their notification emails. They will have to request the ARRL VEC to resubmit their 
paperwork if they miss the 10-day deadline. They do NOT have to retest. 


